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We’re Building Character! 

 

OUR GOALS ARE:  
* To promote virtues of a free and democratic society 
* To guide students in their journeys toward becoming individuals of                 

good character. 
* Each month we are highlighting an attribute we would like to further develop. 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 

APRIL’S Focus:  * Optimism * 

 
We strive to understand and appreciate the feelings and actions of others. 
 
We maintain a positive attitude and have hope for the future. 
 
We demonstrate optimism by: 
 Deciding to have a good attitude 
 Emphasizing the positive over the negative 
 Approaching each task with enthusiasm 
 Not giving up when things get tough 
 Accepting a change cheerfully 
 Using vocabulary that is complimentary 
 Getting involved in things that will benefit others  
  

 
 
  

PRINCIPAL’S NOTES: 
 
The Gaynik Family would like to 
extend their deepest gratitude for all 
the love and support they have 

received in the past month after the 
death of their daughter Beatrice.   

The notes of encouragement, meals 
and love extended to Ruth and 
Rachel has been a true blessing.  

 
Thank you WR Best community. 

 
Sincerely. 
Terri Ann Gaynik 

 

WORLD AUTISM DAY 

Sunday, April 2, 2017 marks the 
10th annual World Autism 

Awareness Day (WAAD).  Because 
WAAD officially falls on Sunday 

this year, schools wishing to 
participate can do so on Monday 
April 3, 2017. 

WAAD originated in 2008 as a 

result of a resolution passed and 
adopted by the United Nations 

(UN) in order to bring awareness 
and reduce the negative stigma 
associated with autism.   World 

Autism Awareness Day (WAAD) 
highlights the incredible work that 

has already been done and still 
needs to be done to ensure people 
living with autism are provided 

with opportunities to lead 
successful and meaningful lives.    

 

 

UPCOMING DATES: 
April 3rd    Easter Food Drive Starts 

April 4th              School Council Meeting – 7:00 p.m. 

April 5th                        Swimming starts – Grades 1 – 3 (Wednesday’s 9 wks) 

April 12th   Pink Day School Wide 

April 12th   Outdoor Ed Day Grades FDK, 1 & 2 

April 14th - 17th   Good Friday and Easter Monday Holidays 

April 20th   Grad. Picture Re-takes 

April 25th   French Concert – Gr.4-8 (Georgian College) 9:30 am 

April 27th   Kdgn. Open House – 4:00 - 5:00 p.m. 

April 28th   Dance-a-thon (Spring Fling) 

May 1st & 2nd  Kiwanis Music Festival – Ukulele Club 

May 2nd    School Council Meeting – 7:00 p.m. 

May 18th    Musical Desserts 2:15 pm 

May 19th    P.A. Day 

May 22nd   Victoria Day Holiday – school closed 

May 24th-26th  Scholastic Book Fair 

May 25th   School Pizza Party 5-7 p.m. 

May 30th, 31st   &, June 1st EQAO – Gr. 3 & 6 

June 6th    School Council Meeting – 7:00 pm 

June 9th   P.A. Day     

June 29th    Last Day of School! 
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INTERNATIONAL DAY 
OF PINK 

Our school will be hosting several events 

during the week of April 10 to 14 in 

honour of the International Day of Pink, 

which is Wed. April 12. This day 

celebrates diversity and promotes 

standing up to bullying. It is a day of 

action which started in Nova Scotia when 

two straight high school students saw that 

a gay student wearing a pink shirt was 

bullied. The two students intervened, but 

wanted to do more. They purchased pink 

shirts and within a few days got everyone 

at school wearing pink, standing in 

solidarity for diversity and standing up 

against discrimination, gender-based 

bullying and homophobia. Our school 

will be recognizing Pink Day by wearing 

something pink on Wednesday, April 
12th.   

 

You can find it at 

besttowergarden.blo

gspot.ca 
 

PROVINCE-WIDE TESTING  
Grade’s 3 & 6 Assessments 

WHO?  Mandatory participation by all Gr. 3 and 6 students in publicly funded 
schools in Ontario. 
 
WHAT?  An integrated assessment unit wherein students are encouraged to 
probe, ponder, question, hypothesize and to contemplate their world. There are 
performance-based, short answer and multiple choice assessment activities in 
reading, writing and mathematics.  It takes approximately 6 hours over 3 days. 
 
WHEN?   The assessment will take place at W.R. Best on May 30th, 31st & June 1st  
 
 Please be sure your child arrives on time and is well-rested.  Do not schedule 

doctor/dentist appointments during this time.  Thank you.  Results will be 
released in the fall of 2016. 

Spring Fling DANCE-A-THON 
W.R. Best Memorial Public School will be holding a Spring Fling dance-a-thon fundraiser for 

students on Friday, April 28th. Students are requested to ask family, friends and relatives for 

sponsorship. A pledge sheet will be sent home in early April.  Students are asked to donate a 

minimum pledge of $5.00. Every participant will be eligible to win some of our great draw 

prizes.  This fundraiser is to enhance technology (robotics and iPads) It is a Hawaiian theme so 

dress for the beach! Let’s have some fun! 

 

 

  

MENTAL HEALTH AWARENESS WEEK 

 

In celebration of Mental Health Awareness 

Week (May 1 to 7), the SCDSB invites 

submissions from students or classes about 

the importance of well-being. Student work 

will be incorporated in a gallery of work that 

will be displayed at the SCDSB Education 

Centre during Mental Health Awareness 

Week. Submissions can be in the form of 

art, music, technology, literature and/or 

multi-media presentations. Entries  must be 

received before April 14 at 

bit.ly/SCDSBwellbeing.  

 

KINDERGARTEN 
ORIENTATION 

 

Starting school in the fall?  

This spring, we are hosting an orientation 

session to welcome new Kindergarten 

students and their parents to our school. 

Come experience what life is like in 

Kindergarten! Explore areas of the 

program, meet Kindergarten educators and 

have the chance to ask questions. Our 

school’s session takes place on Thurs. 

April 27th from 4:00-5:00 pm. We look 

forward to welcoming you! 

 

 For more information, visit 

www.scdsb.on.ca, click on ‘Programs,’ 

‘Kindergarten’ and then ‘Kindergarten 

Orientation.’ 

    

School start dates for September 2017 are 

as follows:  

* Senior Kindergarten begins Tues. Sept. 

5.  

* Junior Kindergarten students will begin 

school on Thurs. Sept. 7.  

 

 

http://wrb.scdsb.on.ca/
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School Event Information & 

Calendars 
 

APPROPRIATE FOOTWEAR 
Believe it or not - We really do encourage, insist and beg 
students to wear appropriate footwear and stay out of mud 
and puddles!  We’re sure you must sometimes wonder, given 
the state of their socks and shoes.  Rubber boots or outdoor footwear 
should continue to be worn in the school yard and students should 
continue to change to indoor shoes so classrooms remain clean, 
comfortable areas for learning.  An extra pair of dry socks in knapsacks 
is a smart idea! 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

   April 2017 

SUN 

 

MON 

 

TUES 

 

WED 

 

THURS 

 

FRI 

 

SAT 

1 

 

2  3  

 

Easter Food 

Drive Begins 

4  

 

School 

Council 

Mtg.7 pm 

 

5 

Swimming  

Starts 

Gr.1-3  

6 

 

 

7  9  

9  

 

 

10 

“Screenagers” 

@ Eastview 

7pm 

11 

 

 

12 

Wear Pink  

Swimming  

Outdoor Ed 

Day 

13 14 

GOOD 

FRIDAY 

15 

16 17 

EASTER 

MONDAY 

18 19 

Swimming  

20 

 

21 

 

22 

23 24 25 

French 

Concert 

Gr.4-8 

Georgian 

College 

26 

Swimming  

 

Jr. Girl & 

Jr. Boys 

Basketball 

Tournaments 

27 

Kdgn. Open 

House 4-5 

pm 

 

28 

Dance-a-

thon 

Spring 

Fling 

29 

 

    May 2017 

SUN 

 

MON 

1 

Kiwanis 

Music 

Festival 

TUES 

2 

Kiwanis 

Music 

Festical 

School 

Council 

Mtg. 7pm 

WED 

3 

Swimming  

THURS 

4 

FRI 

5 

 

SAT 

6 

7  8 

 

9  10 

Swimming  

11 12 

. 

13 

14 15 
 

16 
 

17 

Swimming  

 

18 

Musical 

Desserts 

2:15 pm 

19 

 

P.A. DAY 

20 

21 22 

Victoria  

Day 

Holiday 

23 

 

24\ 

Swimming  

 

Book Fair 

Begins 

25 

Pizza Party 

5-7pm 

 

Book Fair 

26 

 

 

Book Fair 

Last Day  

27 

 

 

28  39 

 

30 

EQAO 

          31 

EQAO 

 

Swimming  

 

EQAO 

  

Bradford Greenhouses 
As spring approaches we start to think about 

gardening. Once again this year, Bradford 
Greenhouse has included us in their rebate 

program. When you are shopping at Bradford 
Greenhouse this spring, please mention our 
school. 

 

Summer School Registration Starts April 10 
 

A new selection of summer school credit courses is available this July 
through in-person classes and eLearning. New this year are full credit 

grade 9 and 10 courses at Bear Creek Secondary School in Barrie. The 
in-person courses at Bear Creek will run July 4 to 28 from 9 a.m. - 3:30 
p.m.  Limited school bus transportation is provided from all areas of 

Simcoe County. Details can be found on The Learning Centres website: 
www.thelearningcentres.com. Students can also get information from the 

school or from any of SCDSB’s Learning Centres. Online registration for 
current SCDSB students is available online through the student 
portal.  eLearning registration is supported through high school Guidance 

Offices. Non-SCDSB students can register using the forms on the 
website. Registration opens April 10.   
 

Scholastic Book Fair 

The Spring Scholastic Book Fair will run Wed., May 

24th (9:00-4:00), Thurs., May 25th (9:00-7:00 p.m.) 

and Fri., May 26th (9:00-11:00).  

If you would like to help out, please email Mrs. Gina 

Taylor at gtaylor@scdsb.on.ca.  

Thanks for your support! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Attention Graduates of 2017! 
Advance notice:  Wednesday, June 28th at 7 p.m. is our 
graduation celebration in the gymnasium at W.R. Best. 

 
 

 

http://wrb.scdsb.on.ca/
mailto:gtaylor@scdsb.on.ca


 

 

  

“Moving to Find Balance” 

Free Parent Forum on April 25 offered by Seasons Centre 

for Grieving Children called “Moving to Find Balance: 

Resilient Children and Youth Connecting Physical 

Activity to Mental Health”. This event, free for all parents, 

will explore how you can incorporate more activity in your 

own life, how you can encourage children to get moving 

and how to access family-friendly local resources that are 

low or no cost. The event takes place on April 25th from 6 

to 9 p.m. at Liberty North Events Facility (100 Caplan 

Ave. in Barrie). The evening forum is free to attend, but 

you must register. For details, visit 
http://www.grievingchildren.com/events/signature-events/. 

 

Events at Eastview Secondary School Open to All Parents   

On April 10 at 7 p.m., Eastview Secondary School will host a screening of 

the film “Screenagers”, a study of growing up in the digital age. Physician 

and filmmaker Delaney Ruston created “Screenagers” to probe into the 

vulnerable corners of family life to explore struggles over social media, 

video games, academics and internet addiction. This presentation will help 

parents learn how tech time impacts kids’ development and offers solutions 
on how adults can empower kids to best navigate the digital world.  

On April 12 at 7 p.m., the school welcomes financial literacy expert Robin 

Taub, the author of the best-seller, A Parent’s Guide to Raising Money-

Smart Kids. Her presentation will cover why it’s important to teach kids 

about money, as well as the challenge of being a good financial role model. 

She will explain how to address money-related topics with young kids, pre-
teens, teenagers and emerging adults.  

All parents/guardians are welcome to attend the above events. For more 
information, please contact Eastview Secondary School at 705-728-1321.  

 

Vaccination reminder for parents of Grade 1 Students 
All students must have an up-to-date immunization record on file at the health unit. Since starting Kindergarten, your child may have 

received new immunizations. If so, you must send their updated immunization records to the Simcoe Muskoka District Health Unit for:   

* Tetanus, Diphtheria, Pertussis, and Polio  

* Measles, Mumps, and Rubella  

* Meningococcal disease  

* Two-doses of a Chickenpox (Varicella) containing vaccine  

 

If your child will not be getting these vaccines, you will need to give the health unit a valid medical exemption or affidavit. To complete 

either of these forms, you can call the health unit. Your child could be temporarily suspended from school if the he alth unit does not have an 

up-to-date record on file.   Follow these steps to help protect everyone in your school community:   

* Check your child’s yellow immunization card  

* Contact your health care provider to get a record or to get missing vaccines  

* Share the complete record with the health unit at www.smdhu.org/immsonline or fax the record to the health unit at 705-726-3962  

For more information, visit the Simcoe Muskoka District Health Unit’s website at: www.simcoemuskokahealth.org.     

 

CHILD & YOUTH SERVICES in Simcoe 

County 
Kinark Child & Family Services – Is a local children’s mental 

health organization providing individual, family and group 

counselling services for children and youth with mental health 
issues. Kinark offers specialized treatment in Multi-Systems 

Therapy, Crisis Services, Residential Treatment, Day Treatment, 

Respite Programs, SNAP (Stop Now and Plan), and Triple P 

(Positive Parenting Program). Kinark also supports children with 

Autism Spectrum Disorder and their families. The Kinark Intake 
number is 1-888-454-6275. The Barrie office number is 705-726-

8861 and the Midland office number is 705-526-3708. 

New Path Youth & Family Services – Is an accredited 

children’s mental health agency funded through the Ministry of 

Child & Youth Services. Their head office is in Barrie with other 
offices in Collingwood, Orillia, Bradford, Cookstown and 

Alliston. New Path offers a full range of community -based 

programs for clients aged 7 to 18 and their families. These 

programs include office-based counselling and long term youth 

and family counselling. Their early year program services clients 
aged 0 to 6 and is based out of the Barrie location. The Multi-

Disciplinary Consultation Clinic for children up to 18 years of 

age with complex needs who require a psychiatric and/or 

psychological consultation. More information about the above 

mentioned programs can be found by contacting New Path’s 
Intake Department at 705-725-7656.  

 
   

Food Safety Suggestions 
for Packing Lunches 

School lunches should be packed with food safety in mind.  Here are some 
safety tips: 
 
Pack all lunches in insulated lunch bags or containers 

¶ Keep foods cold with mini ice packs or frozen water bottles 

¶ Keep foods hot by putting them in a thermos 

¶ Wash lunch bags and containers in hot soapy water each 
night 
 

For more information you can call Health Connection at 705-721-7520 or 
1-877-721-7520 and speak with a public health nurse or click on the 
health unit website at www.simcoemuskokahealth.org.  Telephone services 

are available in French on request. 

http://www.simcoemuskokahealth.org/
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Message from the Simcoe Muskoka 
District Health Unit: Free Dental 

Services 

 
Taking care of your child’s teeth is an 
important way to keep them healthy. All it 

takes is a pea-sized amount of 
fluoridated tooth paste and helping your 
child brush for two minutes, twice a day. 

If you don't brush your child’s teeth 
regularly, bacteria can build up to form a 
clear sticky film on teeth called plaque. 

Brushing your child’s teeth regularly 
helps to remove plaque and prevent it 
from forming. 

 
Another important part of taking care of 
your child’s teeth is visiting a dentist. If 

you cannot afford to take your child to 
the dentist there is a FREE program for 
dental visits called Healthy Smiles 

Ontario. If your family qualifies, your 
child(ren) will receive regular dental 
services at no cost. Children do not need 

to have an urgent dental condition to 
qualify.  
 

To find out more or to book an 
appointment, call the Health Unit’s Oral 
Health team at 705-721-7520 or 1-877-

721-7520 x8818 (Monday to Friday, 8:30 
a.m. - 4:30 p.m.). 

 

 
What Does 155,000 Apples Being Crunched Into At The Same 
Time Sound Like? 
 
On Thursday, March 9th, 2:00 p.m. EST we were invited to celebrate FoodShare Toronto’s 
9th Annual GREAT BIG CRUNCH!  We accepted the invitation, the apples were purchased, 

gym booked and the student leaders collected fun apple trivia and facts.  It was a delightful 
and delicious way to celebrate healthy food in schools when we all gathered in the gym 
and did the BIG CRUNCH! 
 
“The GREAT BIG CRUNCH event helps promote healthy eating and food literacy in an 
engaging, accessible way.  We know that good nutrition is vital to a child’s growth, 
development and well-being” – Tracy MacCharles, Minister of Children and Youth 
Services. 
 
Here are a few apple facts and stats:      
                  
 

¶ Close to 20 different varieties of apples are grown on 16,000 acres in Ontario. 

The province’s major apple-producing areas are along the shores of Lake Ontario, 
Lake Erie, Lake Huron and Georgian Bay. 

¶ The farm gate value of the crop is approx. $60 million. 

¶ The top five varieties in Ontario (based on acreage planted) are McIntosh, Empire, 

Northern Spy, Red Delicious and Gala. 

¶ 88% of the thousands of varieties of apples that were grown in the early 1900’s, 
no longer exist.  If you grew 100 apple trees from the seeds of the same tree, the 
new apple trees would all be different 

¶ To keep potatoes fresh and prevent sprouting, put an apple in the bag. 

 

 
 

Student Film Festival - Students 
invited to submit films by April 13 

The SCDSB is a holding a Simcoe 
County Student Film Festival. Students 
from Kindergarten to Grade 12 are 

asked to submit short videos around the 
theme “What does belonging look like?” 
by April 13. Visit 

www.scdsbfilmfest.blogspot.ca/ for more 
information and to submit your film! 
Artists and their families will be invited to 

view the film festival submissions on the 
evening of May 17 at the SCDSB 
Education Centre. 

 

FIVE WAYS TO MAKE FAMILY FITNESS FUN 

Health Canada recommends adults should accumulate at least 150 minutes of moderate to 
vigorous physical activity per week, and children/teens require 60 minutes of physical activity 

every day. Getting our daily dose of exercise not only helps to prevent health risks, it builds 

strong muscles and bones, develops positive body image and supports mental health. Here are 
some great tips to making family fitness fun for everyone:  

* Plan ahead - it’s hard to have fun when you’re rushed or overwhelmed. Schedule family time in 

your calendar and treat it like any other appointment you need to be prepared for.   

 
* Put family first - make the focus of family fitness about family time. Use this time to connect 

with one another, share stories, discuss interests, check in on the day or just make each other 
laugh.   

 
* Take turns - to ensure that family fitness stays fun for everyone, take turns choosing the 

activity.  

 
* Bring on the music - adding a soundtrack to your favourite work out is a great way to turn up 

the fun.   
 

* End on a high note - follow your fit-time with activities your family loves to help make the 
habit fun for all. Plan a movie night at home after attending a fitness class together, or make it a 

tradition to share a healthy treat after your heart-pumping fun.   
 

http://wrb.scdsb.on.ca/
http://www.scdsbfilmfest.blogspot.ca/

